
Dear Parents/Carer 

It has been a fantastic start to the new term. The children 
have settled really quickly into their new classes and we are 
so proud of them all. Transition arrangements during the 
summer term were effective and the staff have worked 
tirelessly to make sure everything was prepared and ready 
for the children’s first day. I have been impressed with all 
children but particularly with our Foundation children, who 
have only just joined us. They have been so grown up and 
taken everything in their stride. 
 
Year 6 
As we did last year, on the first day of term the year 6 staff 
and I set the children a challenge to be the best year 6 cohort 
there has ever been at Isaac Newton. We reminded them of 
their responsibilities as the oldest pupils and how they are 
role models to the rest of the school. Thus far, I am pleased 
to tell you that they have been exemplary role models and 
have eased into their new roles effortlessly! As with previous 
years, year 6 have the opportunity to put themselves forward 
for various leadership roles in school, including bronze 
ambassadors, playground leaders, house and vice captains. 
 
Out of school achievements 
We really want to know about your child’s out of school 
achievements, please email the school office on 
enquiries@isaacnewton-cit.co.uk with information or send 
their hard work into school, and we will celebrate this in our 
next Newsletter which will be published on Friday 13th 
September, on social media and during our Celebration 
Assemblies! 
 
Reminders 
Please remind all children not to cycle or ride their scooters 
while on school property. We have done this in school. It is 
to keep all members of the school community safe. The 
playground can get exceptionally busy in the morning and 
straight after school. Thanks for your support with this. 
 

Parking Safety 
 
A polite reminder to all 
parents who drive their 
children to and from 
school not to park at the 
gate and block the 
entrance to school 
please. This causes 
considerable disruption 
for local residents and is 
also a safety hazard for children and parents who are walking 
to school.  

 
Mr D. Milner 
Headteacher 

Fundraiser 

 
 
We are fundraising to improve the outdoor learning area for 
our Early Years children. 
   
We want to make improvements to the Early Years 
Foundation Stage (EYFS) outdoor area (for ages 4, 5 and 6).  
  
Playing outdoors allows children to develop self-confidence, 
independence and self-esteem. They also become aware of 
limits, boundaries and challenge in their play. When children 
are used to playing outdoors, they are more likely to try new 
activities, engage with others, solve problems, explore the 
natural environment, make friends, and show resilience. 
  
We wish to install a large, covered seating area for outdoor 
learning (similar to the picture above), and artificial grass for 
play to improve safety. The newly planned play area will 
give the immediate 60 Early Years children a safe space to 
play and develop social skills (as well as all the children who 
will attend the school in future years). 
  
The school has managed to raise £3,619 towards the project 
so far. We are continuously fundraising through small school 
events. 
  
If you can support in anyway, please get in touch with the 
school office. 
  
If you can donate, or you know a local business who can, 
please use this link to our fundraising page: 
 
https://www.kindlink.com/fundraising/community-inclusive-

trust-/isaac-eyfs-fundraiser 

Volume 5 Issue: 024 Circulation: 420 Date: Monday 16th September 2024 

 The weekly news from Isaac Newton School, Grantham 



Attendance 
It is parents and carers responsibility to inform the school office if their child(ren) are going to be absent from school. Please 
do this by calling 01476 568616 before 9.30am. In addition to this, please ensure the children arrive in school by 8.50am. If 
they are late, they miss out on valuable learning time. Both gates open at 8.40 and classroom doors are open at 8.45am.  
  
Below is a reminder of the impact of having below 90% attendance. If this continues over a five-year period, this is 
equivalent to half a school year’s worth of lost learning that will result in significant gaps. Mr Richards and the attendance 
team continue to work hard to support families, offer advice and help get children back in school so they can flourish.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Below is a reminder of the impact of having below 90% attendance. If this continues over a five-year period, this is 
equivalent to half a school year’s worth of lost learning that will result in significant gaps. Mr Richards and the attendance 
team continue to work hard to support families, offer advice and help get children back in school so they can flourish.  
 

Medical Appointments 
Photocopies of medical letters or of medical appointments are 
really useful and will mean that these absences will be 
authorised. Thanks you for your support with this. 
 
 
Useful link – Is my child too ill for school? 
The attached NHS link is a really useful resource for parents/
carers if they are unsure whether to send their child to school 
or not. https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-
school/ 

Attendance by Class from the start of term. 

Class 1 97% 

Class 2 99% 

Class 3 98% 

Class 4 99.5% 

Class 5 95% 

How many classes are above 96%  

Class 6 98% 

Class 7 96% 

Class 8 

Class 9 

Class 10 

Class 11 

Class 12 

Class 13 

Class 14 

95% 

98% 

98% 

98% 

98% 

96% 

94% 



Celebration Assembly 

Every Friday afternoon, we spend time celebrating all the successes from the week and present children with a 
Headteacher’s Award. Staff choose one pupil from each class for a reason connected with our values (Respect, Pride, 
Responsibility, Kindness and Resilience and for following our simple, but effective, school rules (Be Ready; Be Respectful 
and Be Safe). All children are encouraged to listen carefully to the reasons for the award and they receive a certificate, a 
sticker and a round of applause from the whole school. We also celebrate those children who have produced exceptional 
work in school, at home and their out of school achievements. It is always a special occasion and enjoyed by all! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rocksteady Workshops 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rock Steady lessons started on the 9th September. It is not too 
late to book your child in for this academic year, by visiting 
their website https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/ or 
alternatively, you can collect a letter from the school office. 
The children who currently attend thoroughly enjoy the 
sessions and are looking forward t their Christmas 
performance on Monday 9th December from 9.15 – 10am. 
 

School Council update 
 

 
 
Mrs McEvoy and Mr Milner met again with the School 
Council this week. These meetings will happen every other 
Thursday afternoon.  
 
Due to it being the beginning of the new term, Mr Milner 
began the session by welcoming the children back to the 
council.  He assured the children that the badges were on 
their way and the children would receive them once they 
were here. In the coming week, Mrs McEvoy will be taking 
new photos of our school representatives for the display in 
the school hall. Underneath each picture will be a short bio 
and a reason they are proud to be on the School Council. Mr 
Milner asked the children who would be interested in being 
involved with school tours when we have visitors to the 
school. All children said they would like to, so when these 
occasions arise the children will take it in turns to tour the 
school with both staff and visitors. It was a really positive 
meeting, thank you to all who took part. 

Winners from the recent Friday Celebration Assembly (13.09.2024) with their certificates. 



School Values 
 
This term we will focus on our school value of Respect. 
Being respectful and responsible for their actions will not 
only ensure that children are successful in school, but will 
also serve them well as adults in the workplace.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates For Your Diary: 

23rd September Year 3 trip to Cresswell Crags 

27th September INSET Day (School closed to all 
pupils) 

2nd—4th October Year 6 Residential to PGL 

8th October Year 2 trip to Perlethorpe 

8th & 9th October Parents’ Evening 

14th October School Photographs 

18th October End of Term 1 

28th October Start of Term 2 

4th December EYFS Christmas Performance 

10th December KS2 Christmas Performance 

12th December KS1 Christmas Performance 



Sports/PE update 
We had an exciting arrival on the school car park this week!! 
We have managed to secure a trailer of sport wheelchairs for 
6 weeks, to provide the children with the opportunity to 
experience a range of parasports!! With the Paralympics 
recently taking place in Paris, the children have been 
discussing their knowledge of the competition and how they 
are used. They will be able to fully experience how to use 
them in real context across their PE sessions this term. This 
has been made possible through our links with Inspire+ and 
we were fortunate to welcome Carl from the charity into 
school on Tuesday to give our Year 4 children a coaching 
session! Thank you to Carl and Inspire+ for providing the 
chairs. The children have thoroughly enjoyed their sessions 
so far! 

Work to be proud of 

Year 6 have been 
working really hard 

already this term and 
have completed some 
baseline assessments. 

Kian showed real 
resilience and 

determination in the 
reading test, well done 

Kian. 

Mason was so proud to show 
off this English work. He 

worked really hard and the 
presentation was fantastic. 

Out of School Achievements 

Congratulations to Rebecca 
who proudly brought in this 
swimming certificate. Well 
done on this achievement. 




